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MEMORANDUM 

 

This memorandum contains information about additional funding made available to participants of the 

School Nutrition Programs and Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) during the ongoing 

COVID-19 pandemic. The United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Food and Nutrition 

Service (FNS) published implementation guidance for the Child Nutrition Program (CNP) Emergency 

Operational Costs Programs, as authorized in Sec. 722 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021 

(P.L. 116-260). Under this authority, FNS is offering additional funds to State agencies administering 

the National School Lunch Program (NSLP), School Breakfast Program (SBP), and CACFP to provide 

eligible program operators with additional reimbursements for emergency operating costs they incurred 

during the public health emergency from March to June 2020. 

  

The Arizona Department of Education (ADE) has submitted an intent to apply for CNP Emergency 

Operational Cost funds to participate in this reimbursement program. ADE will disperse a one-time 

payment to all eligible program participants. The amount will be based on a statutory formula 

established under the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021, Title VII, Chapter 3. For the months of 

March to June 2020, the ADE will calculate the difference in reimbursement compared to the same 

month(s) in 2019 then multiply the difference by a factor of .55 (55%). Eligibility is limited to program 

operators that have maintained their Child Nutrition Programs operating status by filing meal claims for 

any of the months of September-December 2020. For additional information regarding the eligibility and 

formula, please refer to the USDA memorandum SP 06-2021, CACFP 05-2021: Child Nutrition 

Program Emergency Operating Costs During COVID-19: Implementation Guidance for State Agencies.  

 

ADE anticipates that the funds will be disbursed by July 31, 2021. Additional information and webinars 

regarding the CNP Emergency Operational Cost issuance will be made available during April and May 

2021.     

 

 

To: School Food Authorities, All Sponsors Operating the Child and Adult Care Food Program  

From: Melissa Conner, Associate Superintendent  

 

Date:      March 17, 2021 

Subject: Child Nutrition Program Emergency Operating Costs During COVID-19 

 

http://www.azed.gov/
https://fns-prod.azureedge.net/sites/default/files/resource-files/SP06_CACFP05_2021s.pdf
https://fns-prod.azureedge.net/sites/default/files/resource-files/SP06_CACFP05_2021s.pdf
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In April 2020, the ADE received Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act funds 

which were disbursed to all participants of Child Nutrition Programs that submitted reimbursement 

claims from March through September 2020. This memorandum serves as notification that these funds 

were designated to cover the regular reimbursement payment.  

 

Please contact your Program Specialist with questions regarding this guidance. Your assigned specialist 

can be found at the top of the Sponsor application in CNPWeb. You may also call 602-542-8700, select 

the appropriate option, for the program’s Specialist of the Day.  

 

 

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights 

regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating 

in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national 

origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or 

activity conducted or funded by USDA.   

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or 

local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech 

disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, 

program information may be made available in languages other than English. 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint 

Form, (AD-3027) found online at: How to File a Complaint, and at any USDA office, or write a letter 

addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a 

copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by:  

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture  

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights  

1400 Independence Avenue, SW  

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  

2. fax: (202) 690-7442; or  

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov. 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

 

http://www.azed.gov/
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/USDA-OASCR%20P-Complaint-Form-0508-0002-508-11-28-17Fax2Mail.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/USDA-OASCR%20P-Complaint-Form-0508-0002-508-11-28-17Fax2Mail.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/oascr/how-to-file-a-program-discrimination-complaint
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov

